Mayor's Report For

February 22, 2021 Assembly Meeting

- 1. Petersburg Borough Municipal Land Entitlement Selections
 Preliminary Decision of the Alaska Department of Natural Resources:

 DNR has released their preliminary decision on the Borough's selections of State-owned land to be conveyed to the Borough under AS 29.65.010. A copy of the preliminary decision is attached to this report.
- 2. Alaska Natives Without Land Legislation: Alaska's Federal Delegation plans to reintroduce the Landless Native legislation soon. Mayor Jensen and Manager Giesbrecht will join Wrangell's Manager Von Bargen on a phone call with staff from Senator Murkowski's office to discuss any concerns with the legislation that Petersburg and Wrangell may have.
- **3. Seeking Letters of Interest:** The Assembly is seeking letters of interest from Borough residents who wish to serve the community by filling a vacant seat on the following Boards/Commissions until the October 2021 Municipal Election:

Planning Commission – 1 vacant seat Public Safety Advisory Board – 2 vacant seats

Letters of interest should be submitted to Clerk Thompson at the Borough office located at 12 S. Nordic Drive; by mailing to PO Box 329, Petersburg, AK 99833; or by emailing to dthompson@petersburgak.gov.